


In this spirit, we welcome the adoption of the Pact, including the Global 

Digital Compact and the Declaration on Future Generations, annexed to the 

Pact, and we look forward to its swift implementation. 

 

It is clear that peace and security are the foundations of human rights and 

sustainable development. In a world marred by conflicts, aggressions, and 

forced displacement, the Pact represents a crucial path forward, promoting 

global peace and security through adherence to the UN Charter and 

International Law, strengthening accountability, and ending impunity. By 

following this path, we will uphold human rights and achieve sustainable 

development. 

 

In our digitized world, where technology presents both tremendous 

opportunities and challenges, the Global Digital Compact should serve as a 

roadmap towards an open, secure, and inclusive digital future. Global digital 

cooperation is key to leveraging the advantages of cutting-edge technologies, 

promoting human rights online and offline, and eliminating the risks posed by 

the misuse of technology. 

 

We believe it is essential to incorporate the viewpoints of future generations 

into our policy frameworks, ensuring that the long-term impacts of our actions 

are considered. The Declaration on Future Generations is a crucial tool for 

ensuring that their voices are heard and their concerns are addressed in 

shaping a sustainable future. 

 

The Summit of the Future has provided a vital platform for fostering 

international cooperation and solidarity. As we move forward, the real 

challenge will be translating our commitments into tangible actions through 

the effective implementation of the Pact. Let us sustain this momentum and 

work together to build a better tomorrow where the values of this 

Organization are fully respected and upheld. 

 


